

DISTRICT 11 MINUTES  
7/15/2018

Steve S. opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer.

Steve S. read the Preamble.

Billy C. read the 12 Traditions.

Maggie C. read the 7<sup>th</sup> Concept.

ROLL CALL: Steve S., Tim C., Judy B., Billy C., Lisa C., Carla S., Lindsay, Maggie C., Bill D., Dave L., Bob, Denise, Tommy, Tim H.

Minutes Read by Tim H.

**LITERATURE:** Judy B. June Report. Starting balance of \$430.25 on June 1, 2018. Deposits from sales of \$860.1.. Literature purchased for \$699.20 on June 29. Dividend on Account of \$.02. Ending Balance of \$591.19. Judy stated we were out of 24 hour books but ordering right away.

**TREASURER:** Lisa C. June Report. Starting balance of \$1,023.97 on May 27, 2018. Donations: \$294.07. Disbursements: \$244.11. Ending Balance of \$1073.93 on June 24, 2018. Motion to approve by Carla S. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Judy B. Motion Passed.

**INTERGROUP:** Bill D. June Report. "Going pretty well." Hog roast went well except for low participation in pot luck. Brought up the idea of a new chair position: event organize to get host groups help intergroup and groups organize events. Need host group for Founders Day Event. General Fund at the end of June: \$916.16. Book Fund: \$194.20. Hog Roast tentative balance of \$216.

**ARCHIVES:** Carla S. No report for June.

**WEB:** Tim C. Received Check for next year.

**DCM:** Steve S. Report to District on June Assembly. Not a long trip, Vandalia, Steve S. and Tim C. went together. Steve gave two reports to Area 21: District Report and 2018 ISC Report (both should be in minutes for June). DCM collage was mostly about how to get more members to participate in service, mostly comes down to good sponsorship. The rest of the report was financial. Elections Assembly is in September for Area 21. Steve S. submitted an expense report of \$5.00 for registration. Travelled with Area Chair, no mileage.

**CORRECTIONS:** Lisa C. Donated 2 cases of Big Books to women prison. Thank you to all groups for supporting us. We still are looking for people to volunteer at prison. Thank you.

## **GSR REPORTS**

Back to Basics. Lindsay H. 9 Meetings. Attendance is good.

Unity At 6. Dave L. Fridays at 6 PM. Closed Discussion Meeting. First United Methodist Church. 2<sup>nd</sup> Friday is Speaker Meeting. Attendance approximately 15, fairly stable.

Get High On Life. 7 PM Thursday Night at St. Johns Episcopal. Open Meeting- recently changed our format to a Big Book study. We will still have a candlelight popsicle still meeting on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Thursday of each month. 5-10 people each week.

**OLD BUSINESS:** Lengthy discussion about when a new meeting would get added to web and printed meeting list. Timeframe, registration with GSO, problems regarding group dissolving and still being on list, donations were all topics that were discussed. Motion by Bill D.: when group comes to Dist 11 meeting their new meeting will be put on website immediately but 6 month wait, and registration number with GSO to go on printed list. After some discussion this motion was withdrawn. Motion by Carla S.: New meeting goes on web site immediately but 1 year wait and registration with GSO before printed on list. Motion failed.

**NEW BUSINESS:** No new business.

Motion to Close by Bill D. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Billy C. Motion Passed. Closed with Lord's Prayer.